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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


October  2009





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club








Fall is here and with it come the mixed feelings about the end of summer and the Wednesday racing.  Glad to have a break from the usual and looking forward to the excitement of the regatta, but sad to see summer wind down.  On the other hand, now we can look forward to the Wednesday classes put on by Joe, Steph and others.  See the article in this issue for more on that!  





	This month the board will be wrapping up Bylaw amendments, which you, the members, will get to vote on in November.  We’re also looking for the last few members to fill up the 2010 board vacancies.





	Also coming up is the Annual Awards and Election Banquet on November 21, featuring Prime Rib; be sure to RSVP for this special evening.  I know it seems early to think of this, but get your ideas rolling for the Lighted Boat Parade, happening on December 5.    Last year over half the entries were sailboats, and nearly all of those were YBYC members!  I’m really proud of how YBYC has stepped up our level of community participation and visibility the past couple of years. It makes a difference and it shows in our increased roster and in the support for our club events – you make the difference.





	Speaking of club events…did you know there’s a Regatta this weekend?  We’ll be hosting a whole gaggle of visiting boats and racers from Portland, Eugene, Corvallis, Albany and Astoria.  Come down and watch the races, buy a cool T-shirt, and get your dinner tickets before they’ve sold out!  Larry Davisson has a fabulous menu lined up for Saturday night.  





	If you can’t make it to the regatta dinner, there’s the monthly potluck on Oct 17, too.  This month we have Past Commodore Greg Krutzikowsky giving a presentation on his recent work with whales.  








Remember, this is your club; its voyage


is as only good as its crew.                                   Ken  





 


 








Calendar in Brief 








October


10-11 - Columbus Day Regatta


13 - Board Meeting


15-18 – USSA Instructor Training


17 - General Meeting








November


10- Board Meeting


21 – Annual Meeting








December


5 – Lighted Boat Parade


8 -  Board Meeting


19 – Monthly Meeting











Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ken Brown at tyrguy@yahoo.com 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








		    Commodore’s Log





October Monthly Meeting and Potluck�


Saturday, October 17, 2009


Social time 6:00pm


Dinner 7:00pm


� The October meeting is hosted by the YBYC Board, so come learn about the various board positions and opportunities to serve on the board and committees while munching on tuna and burgers.  Past YBYC Commodore Greg Krutzikowsky will also give a slide show about his work disentangling whales during the time he spent directing the Whale Disentanglement Program at Provincetown Center for Coastal Studies on Cape Cod.  





Please bring an appetizer, side dish, salad, or dessert to share.  And don't forget your favorite beverage and place settings!


                                                     


 





 


� �
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Are you missing out?





Ever wonder what you’re missing?  There’s a lot going on at the club’s chat group on Google.  People are looking for crew, gathering information, and making plans for work groups and social events and raft-ups and parties.  To get logged in, visit this address; 


groups.google.com/group/ybyc


If you’re new, choose ‘Sign-In and Apply for Membership’  (note: you must register with Google or have a Gmail account) (it’s free).  Once you apply, your request is sent to the web committee for us to wave you in; usually just a couple of hours.





Here’s an example of the things on the group lately: 





Tom McNamara scores in Surf Contest: Congratulations to YBYC member and Fleet Chair Tom McNamara on his 3rd place finish in the 7th Annual Gathering Longboard Surf Contest.





You don’t want to miss out, go log in today.  





-Stephanie, Newsletter & Web
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Welcome New Members!


This has been a wonderful year for new memberships.  The membership drive was a big hit.  


We want to thank all of you who recruited your friends and fellow boaters to join our club.  I hope all of you will welcome these members and help them get involved in the club.   Our 2009 new members are:


March: Mike and Pat Blackburn, Greg and Vicki Krutzikowsky (Re-joining)


May: Elliott and Daniella Crowder, Kelly and Amy Greer, Vince and Melinda Dye, Jed Smith and Emily Lemagie, 


June: Ted and Barbara Le Pine, Russ and Carolyn Harper, Ken Bishop, Scott and Jessica Walters, Bernie and Tamara Stoll, Keith Matteson and Jalene Case, Shane and Jessica McConnell


 July: Elizasbeth Kusel, Chuck and Shalline Chism, Betts Haswell, Jerold and Sandra Anderson, Brad Frevert and Judy Fontanini, Curtis and Pam Voss, James Taylor, Dennis and Rhonda Fry, Tom Vincent and Bonnie Good, Jeff and Donna Cressy.


September: Marc and Gabrielle Wilson





And we have three applicants for October.   


Welcome to all of you!!


Mary Ann and Larry Beggs, Membership, 








Dr. Kenneth S. Bishop


Chiropractic Physician





      	•Initial consultation free of charge!


     	 •Emergencies seen promptly!


•Treating the while body for health and wellness!








www.yaquinachiropractic.com





Annual Election and Awards Dinner, November 21





The Annual Meeting will be held on November 21 at 6:00.  This is the meeting where we celebrate the accomplishments of the past year and plan for the future by installing the new officers.  This year we will also be asking the membership to approve some revisions to the Bylaws.  We traditionally provide Appetizers, Prime Rib, Rolls and dessert.  We ask you to bring salads and side dishes--especially keeping vegetarians in mind. The cost will be $10 per person.  Because of our increased membership reservations are a MUST.  You will be receiving an invitation at the end of October along with your membership dues billing for 2010.  


 


RSVP and plan to join us for a wonderful celebration of a very successful year at YBYC.
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We’re also looking for speakers for the Wednesday night seminars.  If you have an area of knowledge to share get in touch with Stephanie.





See more about the seminars on Page 7.  There’s no charge and a great way to broaden your knowledge of boats, boating, safety, cruising, racing, and all the other nautical things.





�





�











         KAYAK INSTRUCTORS TRAINED IN NEWPORT





Six new American Canoe Association Kayak Instructors were recently qualified during a 5-day workshop and qualification examination sponsored by the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club.  Instructor Trainer, Pete Stevens, from Whidbey Island conducted the training in Yaquina Bay and a local surf zone.  Participants included YBYC member Jerry Davis (Otter Rock), Rick Hill (Seal Rock), Megi Morishita (Newport), Brian Getting (Newport), Jack Cray (Albany), Richard Apicello (Ashland), as well as YBYC member Tom Murphy who assisted in the instruction and completed his four-year re-certification requirements.





Congratulations, instructors!


� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://thumbp2.mail.vip.gq1.yahoo.com/tn?sid=811049500&mid=AL4biWIAATG1SsuCdwT8u0QI5Gg&midoffset=1_181243&partid=2&f=1126&fid=Newsletter" \* MERGEFORMATINET ��� � INCLUDEPICTURE "http://thumbp2.mail.vip.gq1.yahoo.com/tn?sid=811049500&mid=AL4biWIAATG1SsuCdwT8u0QI5Gg&midoffset=1_181243&partid=2&f=1126&fid=Newsletter" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���








The Backpages
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Columbus Day Regatta     October 10-11





This weekend marks the final regatta of our season, come down to the bay and watch the action.  There’s also a Grilled Tuna dinner happening on Saturday night.  You can still get tickets for just $15.00.  Come by the club on Saturday to buy your dinner tickets and regatta t-shirts and check out the races.  �





�
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YBYC Apparel and Accessories





The Ship's Store has new youth and adult T-shirts as well as some crew neck sweatshirts.  We also have burgees, jackets, caps, and discounted fleece shirts and hoodies.  Pick up a YBYC coffee mug for your morning brew.  We also have in some more XL and XXL "drinking team" tees.  Check it out at the next meeting; these make great gift items, too.  The store is always open to suggestions for future items.  Contact Alice at � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1126.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=alimc_77@msn.com" \t "_blank" �alimc_77@msn.com�








Show your YBYC Membership Cards for discounts at participating vendors.  The best club card around!��American Home and Stone Inc


Mac and Shane thank Dennis Fry who recently joined YBYC and purchased his new granite countertops and new members Shamus and Lisa Taylor on the purchase of their   spaaaaah.��American Home and Stone Inc.�Granite countertop fabrication and installation


�Stoves: Gas, wood, Pellet---30% tax credit this year


�Spaaaahhhs


�Tile: Ceramic, marble, travertine and slate�Cabinets and kitchen/bath design
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NICE JOB, CREW!





The dock work party last Saturday, October 3, was very productive.  A forecast of thunderstorms turned out to be a hoax, and we enjoyed great weather. Our very capable crew included Laurie, Alice, Mike, Larry, George and Dave.  Larry had designed a new layout with expanded walkway.  After the difficult removal of the old floor, we framed the wider floor on the west side, and began replacing new plywood on it.  Meanwhile, the siding was loosened to allow flashing to be installed, which will keep the new floor dry.  We ran out of time on Saturday, so Larry, George and Dave returned to finish the difficult job of fitting the rest of�the floor around the many frame pieces.  By the time I checked progress on Wednesday, it was nearly done!  Larry also obtained a new piece of flotation foam to improve the "trim" of the vessel (thank you, Port of Newport), and when it is installed, we will finish�attaching the new floor.


This was a big job, and the club is very fortunate to have members willing to contribute their time and expertise to make it happen.  We all benefit from these activities, most of all the participants who enjoy the satisfaction of a job well done.  Get involved in club events to catch some of that good vibe.


�Thanks to all!��Tom, fleet guy





�





Section 150 – Boats Wanted





Catalina 25, fin keel, dinette layout (not the L-shaped dinette).  A trailer for it would be nice, but not necessary.  Very motivated buyers are ready to buy now, and have cash in hand.  A clean, turn-key transaction would be great!


 


Martin & Debbie Sanacore


 Corvallis


(541) 753-1453, or


� HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1126.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=orranch@proaxis.com" \t "_blank" �orranch@proaxis.com�





 Section 200 Parts for Sale





 2007 4 stroke Honda 8HP XL shaft outboard engine (smooth cover style) and has never been in the water! (NEW) Make offer!�Scott, 		Boat: Nancy Jane�(503) 580-3344 (cell)


 





�
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2010 Committee Chairs and Officers





Below is the slate of officers and committee chairs for the upcoming year.  We’re still filling a few spots on the board and we have room on all the committees for more help.  You can sign up for a committee or two at the next club meeting, October 17, or get in touch with anyone on this or next year’s board. 





Commodore - Mac McConnell


Vice Commodore – TBA


Rear Commodore – Paul Erskine


Treasurer – Dorothy Bogumil


Secretary – Alice McNamara


House - TBA


Fleet – Tom McNamara


Membership – Stephanie Brown


Publicity – Daniella Crowder


Newsletter & Web – TBA


Education – TBA


Race – Ken Brown


Hospitality – Peggy O’Callaghan





Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?








That’s right. The Oregon Boating Foundation can accept your tax-deductible donations! This Corporation has been formed for the purpose of providing community boating education and is a 501(c) (3) tax-exempt charitable organization.  So please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. Your donation is always graciously appreciated. 





Ron Cole, OBF President








Flag Etiquette


Have you ever noticed all the different places people hoist various flags and pennants on their boat? A walk on the docks would indicate there is no rhyme or reason to their placement. Flying the National Ensign and club burgees indicate a sense of pride and tradition and should be properly displayed.  


The Ensign (US Flag) should only be flown during daylight hours between sunrise and sunset when someone is aboard.  The proper place of honor for the ensign is on the stern or in the case of a ketch or yawl, the top of the mizzen mast. If flown on the stern, the Ensign may be flown from a Mast stick mounted on the transom or back stay. The Ensign should be lowered while racing. 


The Club Burgee shows a sense of pride in the boat owner’s club. Only one club burgee should be flown at a time while someone is aboard. As with the Ensign, the club burgee should be lowered while racing. The proper placement of the club burgee is just below the starboard spreader. 


Let’s see if we can set an example on our club boats. Fly your Ensigns and Burgees with a sense of pride and tradition.








 Clubhouse Update





There are several clubhouse rentals coming up in October and November, please check the calendar on the YBYC website for availability.  � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�  


In case the clubhouse is available, you can use it for informal events and gatherings with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  If you want exclusive use, check the fee schedule and contact the house chair to reserve your date.  


Be sure to clean up after you’ve used the club and remove any personal items from the refrigerator.  Don’t forget to double-check the windows and doors when you close up. 


Thanks!





� EMBED PBrush  ���


111 SE Douglas


Suite F-1


Newport, OR  97365





541-264-8138











You can sail a Lido 14





	The club has Lido 14 sailboats available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.  They’re conveniently located on the port dock near the clubhouse.





	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  








Wednesday Night Seminars Start October 14





Even though Wednesday racing is finished for the year, you can still meet with your friends from the race-course and hone your skills.  





Yaquina Bay Yacht Club will be hosting seminars on Wednesday nights from 7-8pm.  There is no charge to attend and classes are open to members and guests.  No pre-registration is required – you can drop in to any or all of the classes.  The first series will cover maintenance and repairs, come get some tips.  We also have seminars planned for cruising, anchoring, GPS use, fishing, diving, racing and more! 





October 14 – Bottom Painting


October 21 – Fiberglass maintenance & repair


October 28 – Wood maintenance & repair





We’re looking for speakers, if you have an area of knowledge you’d like to share, get in touch with Stephanie.  





2010 Volunteer Opportunities





We are looking ahead to 2010 and have opportunities for you to help.  Is there something about the club that you think needs improvement? Are there things that could run smoother or more effectively?  Do you have ideas or new projects you’d like to see us take on?  Then joining a committee is a great place you!   Below is a list of some of the Committees that need more volunteers.  Contact Mac or Stephanie for more information.





House Committee – Clubhouse maintenance, clubhouse rentals, gardening


Education Committee – Help develop the club’s educational programs, share your expertise


Hospitality Committee – Be a monthly meeting host


Newsletter and Web – Edit and distribute newsletter and website, proofreading


Publicity – Generate publicity outside of the club for club events


Planning Committee – Work with the board to develop planning materials and follow-up - need several people on this one.


Special Projects – Coordinate and staff special events like Boat Shows, Parades, and other fun projects; there’s room for lots of committee members.


Membership Committee – Mentor new members, join the phone tree


 











